EKU Dual Credit

Eligibility and Tuition Acknowledgement Participating Postsecondary Institution in the KY Dual Credit Scholarship Program

EKU Dual Credit Criteria

Students who meet the criteria stated below are entitled to enroll in <u>two</u> EKU courses <u>per semester</u> (fall/spring) at the dual credit tuition rate (to be determined according to the KY State Dual Credit Scholarship Program). A maximum of 8 courses in total may be taken at the dual credit tuition rate.

- You must be a junior or senior in high school residing in Kentucky.
- You must have an unweighted high school GPA of 3.0.
- Your high school must be a participating partner. (Check with your guidance counselor.)

Additional Charges

- Dual Credit students are responsible for the cost of textbooks (hard copy and digital) and parking permits if applicable.
- Dual Credit students who withdrawal from a course will not receive a tuition refund unless withdrawal occurs within the partial refund period. See Colonel's Compass for dates partial refund schedule.

Dual Credit Scholarships –

KY State Dual Credit Scholarships and Work Ready Scholarships may be used towards tuition.

https://www.kheaa.com/website/kheaa/dual_credit?main=1
https://www.kheaa.com/website/kheaa/work_ready?main=1

EKU offers a one-time Freshman scholarship for students with EKU Dual Credit and AP credit who attend EKU as freshmen – See Study Strong Scholarship at https://scholarships.eku.edu/study-strong.

Invoices

Students should view their EKU account regularly by logging into their EKUDirect account and clicking on **Student Services and Financial Aid/Student Financial Services/Billing Statement**. A monthly billing notification is currently emailed to all individuals with a balance due to the university to that individual's official EKU email account. Failure to receive a bill does not relieve the student of obligation to pay by the due date. Invoice payment instructions can be accessed on the Student Accounting Website (www.studentaccounting.eku.edu). Students should be aware that that any financial obligation while on campus (e.g. unpaid parking tickets, unpaid fines, etc.) will result in a hold on any further activity, such as enrollment in classes or receipt of transcripts, until such obligations are met.

EKU Dual Credit Continuing Participation

EKU Dual Credit students rarely make D's and F's in their classes; however, you should know that continued participation in EKU's Dual Credit Program is dependent upon successful completion of courses. Dual credit students are expected to Signatures required on page 2. maintain a 2.0 minimum cumulative EKU GPA. Students who earn a "D" or an "F" in a course(s) will be required to successfully repeat the course(s) and earn a 2.0 term GPA in order to continue in the Dual Credit Program. Students who elect to repeat a course will contact the Office of the Registrar for registration approval and assistance. Courses repeated by EKU Dual Credit students are subject to the full dual credit tuition charge. State scholarships will not apply.

Unsatisfactory Academic Progress

Parent/Guardian Acknowledgement

PARENT/GUARDIAN EMAIL

EKU Dual Credit students are EKU students and receive transcripted credit/grades for their courses. Unsatisfactory Academic Progress can have a negative impact on a dual credit student's high school and college GPAs, undergraduate financial aid/scholarships and KEES money. For complete information on Satisfactory Academic Progress see https://finaid.eku.edu/satisfactory-academic-progress-sap.

As Parent or Legal Guardian of		(student's name), I have read the
EKU Dual Credit Eligibility and Tuition Acknowledgement, pages 1 and 2, and I agree that I am responsible for		
the payment of any tuition, textbooks and associated charges associated with this student's participation in		
the EKU Dual Credit Program.		
I also understand that as a dual credit student, my student is a college student. With this understanding, I		
acknowledge that my student will be attending college classes that may contain mature content and involve		
adult discussions. I understand that college course content will not be modified to accommodate high school		
learners.		
PARENT OR GUARDIAN'S SIGNATURE	DATE	PHONE NUMBER